
 

 

Dear Oblate Directors,  

I hope you are able to take some òjust beó time during this hot summer. I imagine many of us have had to take some 

time away from our daily routine to be present for community retreat and chapter meetings. If you are like me, the 

sacred ministry of service to the Oblates is constantly on your mind. How necessary it is to plan òponderingó time to 

be effective formators for the Oblates. But as I say this, it dawns on me that they are genuine formators for us also. 

They are truly gifted with the desire to seek God and to live and share the Benedictine values of prayer, community, 

ministry, and hospitality.  

I recently picked up Brother Benet Tvedtenõs book, How To Be A Monastic And Not Leave Your Day Job . I have 

read this book many times, but my eyes caught the following passage in which Sister Antoinette Purcell, Oblate Di-

rector of Our Lady of Grace Monastery in Beech Grove, Indiana participated on an Oblate panel at the 2000 Ameri-

can Benedictine Academy Convention. The theme of this conference was òReading the Signs of the Times: The Good 

News of Monastic Life.ó She shared that the ògood news is that we all have a purpose.ó The following quote she shared 

struck me about our purpose: 

  òTogether we can be one voice that speaks of how to be in relation to  self, God, and others  

    just by being who we are called to be in the place where we are.ó Pg. xii 

As I peruse other monastery oblate websites, I am truly amazed at the enthusiasm expressed in the desire for both 

Oblate Directors and Oblates to faithfully grow in this òschool for the Lordõs service.ó  

May we pray for one another daily as we continue this awesome journey with our Oblates.  

 

Lovingly in St. Benedict, 

Sister Priscilla Cohen, OSB  NAABOD President  

priscillacohen@hotmail.com 

Office: 256-615-6068 

Sacred Heart Monastery 

916 Convent Road NE 

Cullman, AL 35055 

NAABOD Newsletter 
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North American Association of Benedictine Oblate Directors  

Mission Statement 

The North American Association of Benedictine Oblate Directors provides assistance to and ongoing formation for 

directors of oblates. It provides a forum for discerning needs and issues associated with this formation activity and 

guidelines for leadership and the oblate way of life. 
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N A A B O D  N E W S L E T T E R  

NAABOD 2019 Biennial Meeting Conference  

     July 5-10, 2019 

 Schuyler, Nebraska 

òContinuing the Sacred Tradition: Benedictine Spirituality Today and Tomorrowó 

                    

 

  

 

           Plans are in progress.  

Registration information will be sent out in January 2019. Thank you to Father Volker Futter, 

Oblate Director of Christ the King Priory, Father Thomas Leitner, Director of St.  Benedict 

Center, and all the St. Benedict Center staff for their willingness to host our conference.  

                Website at https:christthekingpriory.com/sbcabout/  

 

Save the Date 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwikv9DVp67cAhVC7qwKHUAtAJUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicfaithstore.com%2Fdaily-bread%2Fthink-dont-need-st-benedicts-protection-think%2F&psig=AOvVaw3s-
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NAABOD Executive Council Meeting  

Left to right -Sister Linda Larkman, Secretary; Sister Celine Schock, Vice President; Sister Priscilla Cohen, President; 

Sister Bonita Gacnik, Immediate Past President and current Webmaster 

The NAABOD Executive Council met at Sacred Heart Monastery, Cullman, Alabama May 23-25, 2018. 

Sister Bonita Gacnik shared her past six years of experience and insights in her role as President. She has 

agreed to mentor the new council for this year. We are grateful to her for this service. 

Agenda for the meeting included the following: 

§ Reviewed Constitution and By-Laws, Job descriptions, and Financial report 

§ Reviewed 2017 NAABOD Biennial Meeting/Conference Evaluations 

§ Discussed initial planning ideas for the 2019 NAABOD Biennial Meeting/Conference (Schuyler) 

§ Discussed a DVD on Shared Leadership by Rev. William Wilson, Oblate of St. Meinrad 

§ Discussed revisions and updates needed for NAABOD website 

§ Discussed items to be included in the NAABOD newsletters. 

 

And, of  course, time for a little fun!!! 

 



 

NAABOD Annual Membership Dues  

If you have not yet paid your Monasteryõs $50.00 membership dues for 2018-2019, 

please send to Sister Priscilla Cohen, OSB 

916 Convent Road NE 

Cullman, Alabama 35055 

NAABOD Regional Meetings  

If you have not yet scheduled your 2018 NAABOD regional meetings, please try to do 

so. If your region is not meeting and you need assistance for this, please let me know. 

  When your region does meet, please send me a summary to post in the upcoming newsletters.  

priscillacohen@hotmail.com 

 

òOblate programs need to be the backbone, the ripple, the life design and the support 

of  the monasteries to which they belongñ 

a call to community that is so rare in a world of  isolates. 

They need to extend the outreach, the depth, and the breadth of  monasteries that 

built the last era and, now smaller, must begin to build again.ó 

~Sister Joan Chittister, OSB 

From her keynote address at the Fourth World Congress of Benedictine Oblates 

Let the Call Be Heard 

P A G E  4  

Oblate Chapter News 

What exciting things are happening with your Oblates? 

Please send any news you wish to share in this newsletter by September 24, 2018 for the Fall Newsletter. 

Please send content to Sister Priscilla Cohenð priscillacohen@hotmail.com 

https://images.pexels.com/photos/355808/pexels-photo-355808.jpeg?cs=srgb&dl=background-blue-clean-355808.jpg&fm=jpg


News from Oblate Directors 

Sister Brenda Engleman, Monastery Immaculate Conception, Ferdinand, Indiana shared an article 

from her Oblate newsletter regarding Oblates that attended the 2017 World Congress of Oblates in Rome. 

January 2018  

Reflections on the Fourth International Oblate Congress 2017  

Reflection by Oblate Stephanie Smith 

Sister Joan Chittister and Oblate Stephanie Smith are having a hearty laugh. Apparently Stephanie spilled some wine on 

Sister Joanõs lap. To say the least, Stephanie was quite embarrassed.  

Attending the International Benedictine Oblate Congress was an amazing experience on several levels and 

much more fulfilling than I had even anticipated. The participants were so different in geography, language, 

and culture but united in their Benedictine values that it was a simple process to communicate with each in 

spite of those barriers. The organizers had done a masterful job of anticipating the difficulties of putting so 

many people together and getting them from Point A to Point B on time during a packed schedule. They also 

gave a lot of thought to planning how to enhance understanding by printing materials in multiple languages and providing translation ser-

vices. And, all of this was done after being given less than two months notice that the original venue was no longer available. It was a real 

testament to what can be accomplished with a bit of dedication, commitment and a lot of prayer!  

Much attention was given to opportunities for prayer, from group Lectio Divina each morning to Compline at the end of the day. Although 

English was the official Congress language, participants had pamphlets with the Divine Office in their own language and readings alternated 

amongst the most common languages of English, Italian, German, French, Portuguese, and Spanish. There was a lot of singing in Latin and 

the Korean delegation choir sang at each Mass. Mass was primarily in English but the Our Father was recited by each person in his/ her 

native tongue. It was an awesome sound to hear so many different voices and different sounding languages expressing the same faith.  

Meals were in a large common area and served family style at small tables of six or eight. While Sister Kathy, Shirley, and I always ate to-

gether, we often had a group of new friends join us for breakfast, lunch, or dinner. Everyone was welcoming and happy to be there and the 

atmosphere was extremely relaxed; so different from work-related conferences Iõm used to attending where everyone is stressed and checking 

their phones and texts every 5 minutes!  

We had opportunities almost every evening after Vespers and before dinner to congregate in the main lobby area where we could view the 

posters and see items from other delegations. Shirley was able to sell a large number of rosary bracelets made by the Sacred Sisters Monas-

tery of the Heart group. We saw beautiful cloth and other items from the African delegation displayed for sale.  

The American delegations held two special meetings on their own to plan ways to facilitate communication among American Oblate com-

munities. The New England and Midwest groups began talking about setting up social media sites or attending Oblate Conferences here in 

the U.S. in between the time of the International Congresses.  

The emphasis on the role of Oblates by the Benedictine leaders, the Abbot Primate, former Abbot Primate, and Sister Joan Chittister was 

inspiring. All of them talked about the future of Benedictinism being closely tied to the commitment and growth of the Oblate community as 

our professed communities decrease in size. Maintaining and promoting the philosophies of Saints Benedict and Scholastica rest as much in 

our hands as in those of our professed partners. I would encourage everyone to add the International Benedictine Oblate Congress Facebook 

page to their own pages and see and hear just a sample of what we were able to enjoy during our time in Rome. God bless!  

    

 

  

Oblate Shirley France, Sister Kathy Huber, and Oblate Stephanie Smith certainly reflect the amazing time they shared 

with one another in Rome.     . 
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Sister Benita Coffey, St. Scholastica Monastery, Chicago, Illinois 

 

 

 

 

For Earth Day April 2018, Sister Benita Coffey presented a program for 
her Oblates entitled òBeyond a Throwaway Culture: Reduce WasteñGrow 

Community.ó The theme of the program was òall about plastic, how we use 

it, how it is harmful when thrown away, and what we can do about it.  

 

 

In continuing the Earth Day theme, Oblates gathered at the Monastery with Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, 

to help beautify and clean up the Monastery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òOur goal is not to amass information or to satisfy curiosity, but rather 

to become painfully aware, to dare to turn what is happening to the 

world into our own personal suffering and thus to discover what each of  

us can do about it.ó  Pope Francis  Laudato Siõ 19 
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